
 

 
John Bel Edwards 

GOVERNOR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

March 24, 2020 

 

 
State of Louisiana 
Louisiana Department of Health 

Office for Citizens with Developmental Disabilities 
EarlySteps 

 
Stephen R. Russo, JD 

Interim Secretary 

 

Dear EarlySteps Families: 

 
On Sunday, March 22, 2020, the Governor announced a statewide shelter-in-place order in effect 

until at least April 12, now extended to April 30th. According to the order, “people should not go 
to work unless providing essential services;” and stay-at-home means: 

 

● Stay home (stay unexposed and do not expose others) 

● Only go out for essential services 

● Stay six feet or more away from others 

● Don’t gather in groups 

 
EarlySteps services are designed to improve the family's capacity to enhance their child's 

development. This is usually accomplished through home visits with providers coaching families 

through their daily routine activities for support in meeting child needs in-home and in the 

community and to help each child achieve outcomes on their Individualized Family Service Plan 

(IFSP). EarlySteps would like to continue to provide families with necessary supports to meet the 

outcomes of their IFSP while still maintaining statewide stay-at-home orders during COVID-19 

Pandemic. 

 

To accomplish this, EarlySteps is transitioning home/community-based service delivery to the 

exclusive use of “teletherapy,” effective March 24, 2020 and will continue as long as necessary, 

to ensure the health and safety of early interventionists and families. 

 

Teletherapy is the online delivery of early intervention services via live video conferencing. The 

Division of Early Childhood recognizes coaching and direct collaboration with parents and 

caregivers as a practice in early intervention and the teletherapy model was based in these 

principles. EarlySteps believes teletherapy will be the most successful method of continuing those 

supports for the health of our families and our service providers. EarlySteps providers will assist 

families in setting up the teletherapy system which include platforms such as FaceTime and 

ZOOM and others. 

 

We hope that this service model helps families to continue to meet their child’s needs during this 

time. If there are ways in which EarlySteps can assist you during the COVID-19 pandemic,  

please contact the family support coordinator (FSC) or provider. 

 
 

Stay safe and well, 

EarlySteps 
 

 

 

 
 

Bienville Building ▪ 628 N. Fourth St. ▪ P.O. Box 3117 ▪  Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70821-3117 

Phone: (225) 342-0095 ▪ Fax: (225) 342-8823 ▪ www.ldh.la.gov 

An Equal Opportunity Employer 

 

http://www.ldh.la.gov/

